SHHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEETING

Thursday, November 16, 2006

SHHS Cafeteria

MEETING MINUTES

A meeting of the South Hagerstown High School Alumni Association was held on Thursday, November 16, 2006.  The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. in the School Cafeteria.  A total of 28 members were present.  Dick Martin presided.


The following items were discussed:

1)
50th Anniversary celebration held the weekend of October 20th.    Twenty out of 50 classes were represented at the Tailgate Party held prior to Homecoming Game.  It was agreed that due to the combined efforts of all involved, the weekend was a great success.  A special “thank you” to Donnie Viar for making copies of the DVD that was shown on the large screen at the Alumni Dance.  These DVDs are now available for purchase at $10.  Proceeds from the sales will benefit the Alumni Association.

2) Report was given by Association Treasurer, Tim Steiner.  Balance in checking account is $2,701.

Items currently being sold by Association include:

Car Flags - $8 each (approx. 200 remaining)

Lapel Pins - $6 each (approx. 125 remaining)

History Book – 500 copies printed at Copy Quik.  Copy free to member.  Non-members may purchase for $2.

3) We have a leadership team in place.

The following slate of officers was unanimously approved by membership:

President:

Phil Petry, Class of ‘63
President Elect:

Sherry Itnyre, Class of ‘71
Secretary:

Patti Sowers, Class of ‘73
Treasurer:

Tim Steiner, Class of ‘68
In accordance with the Bylaws, the above officers will serve on the Board of Directors.  In addition, Dick Martin, Jim Winters, Nick Carter, Terry Gossard, Barb Ware and Phil Hayes were appointed to serve on the Board. 
Since we are already six months into the fiscal year of the organization, a motion was made and unanimously approved that the term of office for this slate of Officers and Board of Directors would continue until June 30, 2008 at which time a Nominating Committee would be established to formulate a new slate.

Jim Winters and Dick Martin will continue to complete the activities associated with the 50th Anniversary Celebration.
A sign-up sheet for Committees was circulated. All 28 alumni who were in attendance signed up to serve on different committees and some have agreed to serve on the Board of Directors as committee chairpersons.
4) Need to acquire liability insurance for the Association.  It was agreed this is a necessity.  Several members volunteered to research and provide findings at the next meeting.


5) Discussed the upcoming Alumni Association Banquet planned for May 19, 2007.  The event will be held in the School Gym and serve as the culminating activity for the celebration of South High’s 50th Anniversary. It will also serve as the annual business meeting of the Alumni Association.  Goal is to have each and every class represented at the Banquet and present an item from their class for placement in a time capsule.

6) We continue to have as a major goal the identification of the key people from each class who maintains that class directory. Our goal is to develop a complete alumni directory.
Next meeting will be held on Thursday, January 11, 2007 beginning at 7:30 p.m. in the School Cafeteria.






Respectfully submitted,







Patti Sowers







Secretary
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